Jordan Township
July 27 2020

Present: Timothy Morris Supervisor, Donna Theibert clerk, Patricia Nemecek Treasurer, Steven Houtman Kevin King on speaker phone.

Meeting called to order at 6:00 P.M.

Motion to approve the minutes made by Nemecek with the notation that last month at the opening of the meeting Nemecek had explained that King was absent because board members do not wear the mask mandated by the governor.  King chose to stay at home. This was second by Houtman with all in favor. Nemecek questioned the lining out of the last sentence of the minutes.  Houtman explained that this was a repeat and had been crossed out at the last minute before being presented to the board.
Treasurer’s report was acknowledged

Paid Bills report was acknowledged the checks to Nemecek for reimbursement and Keller for salary will need to be voided and reissued.
Motion to pay bills was made by Nemecek second by Houtman with all in favor.

Sheriff Dean reported on the stats for Jordan Township.  Sheriff Dean is getting information gathered by the townships to have a fireworks ordinance that will be uniformed to the county.
Commissioner Lavanway reported on the county and distributed a handout

OLD BUSINESS

· King reported that there was not a meeting for the ambulance authority
· Houtman reported that there were several attempts to give out a ticket to Robin Clark.  There are also several notices to be sent out, some of these will be the second notice. The board decided that it would be easier and there would be a paper trail if Houtman sent letters and tickets by registered mail.  Houtman wanted in the minutes that pallets and cars do not make a fence.  A fence will be a structure that is built onto the property for the items to be hidden from the street. The board was in agreement.
· Pete Hoogerhyde from the road commission introduced himself to the board and offered help in getting the roads repaired. Morris had told the road commission that the township could afford about $125,000.00.  Thompson wanted Old State started on and sent a bid for $350,000.00 This will be looked into by Hoogerhyde.  All complaints can be made to the road commission. Services required issues will be made.
· Theibert has met with three parties to look at the furnace.  Only Haggard has sent a bid for $3650.00.  the board would like her to check with other companies.

NEW BUSINESS

· Burnham and Flower insurance policy will not have the clauses for terrorism added to the policy.  The board feels that after several years of being with the same company that it should be looked into next year to see if this is the best company for the township to do business with.
· Clean up day was $5800.00. There will be restrictions on how the items will be brought to the hall for the future.  A weight limit for an individual item to go in and items in containers so the men do not have to shovel out the back of a truck

· Chuck Black will repair the vent pipe in the roof of the hall.

· Ballots are coming back without postage or with postage due. Theibert wanted the board to know that this will be the responsibility of the township to pay.

· The audit for the township will be on August 25, 2002. Nemecek noted that the day was August 25th not the 31st.
· The board decided to purchase 700 gallons of propane for the following year
PUBLIC COMMENT
· Triston Cole introduced himself to the board.  He is running for Antrim County Sheriff.  He is also one of our legislators at the present moment.  He had suggestions on how to help with getting roads repaired.

ADJOURN 7:32 P.M.
Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                  Donna Theibert Clerk
